

Access to Information and Privacy Office

550 University Avenue, Charlottetown, PE, Canada C1A 4P3 Telephone: 902.894.2840 • Email: accessprivacy@upei.ca

Request Number: 4

June 22, 2017

Peter Rukavina Reinvented Inc. via email peter@rukavina.net

Dear Peter Rukavina,

Re: Access to Information Request

I am responding to your request of June 15, 2017 for access to information under the University of Prince Edward Island Access to Information and Protection of Personal Information and Privacy policy (the "Policy").

While the Policy requires the payment of fees, in this case because the request required less than one (1) hour of time no additional payment of fees is required.

Unfortunately, access to the majority of the information that you requested is outside of the scope of the Policy. Section 5 makes the Policy effective from May 1, 2017 going forward. Records created prior to May 1, 2017 will not be released through a request made under the Policy.

Regarding records created after May 1, 2017 I regret to inform you that after completing a search, UPEI has failed to retrieve any records relating to the subject of your request.

To provide context to this outcome, I can advise that as you can see from the UPEI website $\frac{\text{http://www.upei.ca/facilities/services/get-student-parking-permit}}{\text{http://www.upei.ca/facilities/services/get-student-parking-permit}} \text{ student parking passes can only be purchased beginning August 24th of each year. Therefore, it is not unusual that there have been no applications submitted in this time period.}$

If you have any questions regarding your request, please contact the undersigned.

Sincerely.

Patti I. Wheatley

Chief Access to Information and Privacy Officer

University of Prince Edward Island